COMHAIRLE CHOIMHEARSNACHD SHLEITE
SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of Meeting of Sleat Community Council held at Tarskavaig Hall
Tuesday 1st October 2019
Present:                            
Rob Ware
Tim Shone
Flora Maclean
Veana Cleland 
Roddy Murray
Kirsty McGonagall                                                                     
John Duncan MacInnes  



In Attendance: Willie Ewing, Armelle Sandeman, Mark de Vries and Donnie MacKinnon
Minutes of the Previous Meeting 3rd September
Roddy Murray welcomed members of the pubic to the meeting.  Following feedback at the AGM each member of the Community Council introduced themselves.
The minutes of the meeting of were moved by Flora Maclean and seconded by Tim Shone
Matters Arising: 
None

Agenda

Community Council Elections
The process to elect new Community Councils was now underway and applications have been extended to 8th October. Rob Ware briefed those present and explained what will happen over the forthcoming weeks. The SCC needs a minimum of four members to be formed, there are currently 7 members. The first meeting of the new SCC will be in January and the old council will be dissolved on 19th October. Extensive media coverage and ads are being circulated. Roddy outlined four key achievements that is the proposed closure of the Service Points, the second being the siting of the new hospital and the health care redesign, campaigning for the return of a robust and reliable ferry service and that included meeting the Minister, and to Scottish Water which resulted in local investment in the treatment plant and infrastructure.
Sleat Surgery
Rob outlined issues that have been raised regarding the Sleat surgery and local resourcing issues. The Practice Manager has given an update which was read out by Rob which included that there are four new GPs for the south Skye practices. A new hours of operation chart has been distributed to the SCC and has been published on the website and Facebook pages. There will be a medicine review for all eligible patients and that will include a regular review on each birthday.  Medicines will be offered for longer periods.
Roads and Tourism
Little to report on the roads this month. Road sweepers have been out clearing surfaces on township roads. Flora Maclean raised concern about the subsidence at Loch Doughaill. The ‘Sloch’ is still a problem and other locations on the loop road are bad.
There is the ongoing consultation process for Tourism Tax with both the Highland Council and Scottish Government. Rob updated on the topic but already the message is going out that any funds collected in, for example Skye, should come back directly to the area. This included parking charges which should be ring-fenced for the area. It will be 2021 before legislation will be passed to allow Councils to levy such a tax.
Discretionary Fund
Rob reminded that there is a small amount of money, c£300 from the WDF. Suggestions have been asked for including the passing place at the Telford Bridge area halfway between that and the junction, the SMO Bus Shelter and the invasive species of plants and shrubs etc. 
Planning Applications
Very little to report. There are still minor issues at the dunnage warehouse site at the Torabhaig Distillery. The planning application for the for flats at Armadale is still under consideration. All Planning Applications are on the SCC website www.sleatcommunitycouncil.org.uk and the application for the temporary shop is still under review. The Planning Review Body has overturned the refusal of the campervan site at SMO.
Armadale Pier short-term project
Items are in hand but for the lining it is dependent on the availability of resources. The report on the Mallaig-Armadale STAG has been completed and will be published early in 2020.
CalMac
Rob gave a brief update on the issues regarding Ferguson Marine and the delay to the new vessels. The final cost is expected to be up to £250m. The submission to CalMac for Winter 20/21 service has to be in by 9th December.
Budgets/Grants
There was a letter from the Lunch Club thanking us for the donation.
Deer Management
No updates.

AOCB
Flora had received a letter with two parts, anonymously, asking that a Public Meeting be held to advise on the local issues. This was covered in the meeting and the SMP had recently updated their practice leaflet. The second item is about publicising the availability of defibrillators. John MacInnes reminded that the SAS had done Defib training as had ‘Lucky2 be Here’. The LTBH website has a national map of locations. Rob said that publishing such information is useful.
Donnie reminded again of the poor quality of the Isle Ornsay roads.
Rodd updated on the Tarskavaig mast project.
Mark Devries update on recent meetings organised in Skye on the topic of climate change.
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The next meeting will be 7th January 2020 at Seomar Cruinneachaidh. This will be the inaugural meeting of the new SCC and will be convened by the Ward Manager.



